South Londonderry Township 

Board of Supervisors – Meeting Minutes
Palmyra, PA

June 8, 2021
Opening Ceremonies and Introduction- The meeting was called to order at 7:00PM by Chairwoman Bucks followed by the Pledge of Allegiance.    

The following members were present: 
The following staff members were present:

     Faith Bucks – Chairwoman            
   John Eberly – Township Manager


     Jack Custer – Vice Chairman                  
   Bill Reigle – Chief of Police 
     William Bova – Member                              Frank Chlebnikow – Engineer 






   Patrick Armstrong – Solicitor 
Public Attendees per sign in sheet:
Mark Houser, Stephanie Fogg, Bill Leonard, Kendra Hoffman, Kermit Bell, Curtis Bucks, Melanie Custer, Sarah Rogers, Jen Bushta, John Brieve, Barry and Beth Sell, Ken Beare, Jane Popko, Kurt Hoffman, David Steirke, Anthony Baker, Kevin Bucks, Keith McMinn, Eric Zaney, Cliff Orley, Gregory Ott, Don Plourde, Dennis Hauenstein, Jim Hess, Greg Howse, Dan Bost, Bill Ames, Matt Donahue, Katie Middleton, Cat Mutschler, Brian Douillette, Ralph Douillette, Jim Kauffman, Ron Bortner, Brice Pruna, Kathleen Douillette, Christian Brightbill, Jim and Cheryl Dice, Connie Brossman, Carol and Roger Groce, Sarah Ellis, Greg Smith, and Peter Wertz.
Dot Ague recorded the meeting for her personal use. 
 Public Comment:
Jane Popko – Requested Bova provide biography on the Township website.  She inquired about the status of the Carriage Park footbridge, which Bucks explained this was on hold due to lack of fund-raising by residents to reimburse the Township for permitting costs, which was part of the agreement to pursue this initiative.
Approval of the Minutes:

A motion was made by Custer, seconded by Bova to approve the May 11, 2021 Board of Supervisors – Meeting Minutes.  Motion carried.

The May 26, 2021, Workshop meeting was cancelled.
A motion was made by Custer, seconded by Bova to approve the Bill and Payroll Lists from 10-2021 & 11-2021.  Motion carried.
Reports:
Manager’s Report- Eberly passed along compliments from the community to the CCA for the patriotic flags and plants at the Forge Road roundabout.  Archewild, the company who did the Campbelltown Riparian Buffer will return in the fall to replace a few of the trees which did not make it through the winter.  He also thanked the residents for their patience with all the paving jobs being done throughout the Township.  Anyone interested in serving on the Historical Commission should submit a letter of interest.  
Zoning Report- Chlebnikow stated he continues to keep Thursday afternoon office hours at the Township Building to meet with residents and staff on Zoning topics. A Zoning Hearing meeting is scheduled for June 17, 2021 for a fence height variance for a property.  The May 27, 2021 special exception for a short term rental at 11 Stafford Drive request was denied at the last Zoning Hearing Meeting. 
Solicitor’s Report – Armstrong reminded the Board he continues to have dialog with the Recorder of Deeds for Carriage Park errors related to the initial dedication and recordings of certain properties.  
A motion was made by Custer, seconded by Bova to authorize Armstrong to initiate action to have the taxes waived on the corrective deeds.  Motion carried.
A motion was made by Custer, seconded by Bova for Armstrong to negotiate/execute the road extension agreement in conjunction with the previously approved RV Storage Facility Land Development Plan. Motion carried. 
Other Reports-

Monthly reports were provided for the Police Department, Sewer Authority, Palmyra Library, Historical Commission, Palmyra Parks and Recreational Program, Campbelltown and the Lawn Fire Companies. 
Old Business:
Chairwoman Bucks opened the floor up for comments regarding the Lawn EMS/Ambulance services and the follow individuals provided input on this subject. Ken Bear, Brian Douillette, Brice Pruna, Ron Bordner, Connie Brossman, Sara Ellis, Mark Houser, Carol Groce, Ralph Douillette, and Keith McMann all spoke against the Lawn EMS/Ambulance service changes, while Jim Hess and Greg Smith defended the changes. Greg Smith provided a brief overview of the services provided by First Aid & Safety Patrol and pointed out all current Lawn EMS/Ambulance employees have been offered jobs through their organization at a $5.00 per hour increase in pay. 

A motion was made by Bucks, seconded by Bova to approve the EMS/Ambulance services for the Township, subject to a resolution considered at the June 23, 2021 Workshop meeting be handled by designating First Aid & Safety Patrol conditional to the contract review of the solicitor. Motion carried with Custer abstaining and not participating in the discussion of this topic.
A motion was made by Custer, seconded by Bova to authorize Armstrong to attend the upcoming July Zoning Hearing Board meeting for the proposed Verizon Cell Tower and oppose the variances.  Motion carried.  
A motion was made by Custer, seconded by Bova to approve Resolution 12-2021 – Amendment to the Non-Uniform Pension Plan – Eligible Employees which clarifies only full-time employees are eligible for this benefit.  Motion carried.
Discussion was held on the recommendation to consider eliminating the Fire Board. No action was taken. 
New Business:
A motion was made by Custer, seconded by Bova to approve reducing the financial security request for Flight Path Lot 5C from $121,565.20 to $76,801.80 per Rettew’s May 28, 2021 review letter.  Motion carried. 
The Board directed Eberly to work with Rettew to review, provide estimated cost and prioritize each cross walk identified in their 2021 Crosswalk Evaluation Analysis to present at a future Board/Workshop meeting.  
Armstrong provided a brief overview of the work he has done with the Carriage Park Corrective Deed initiative.

A motion was made by Custer, seconded by Bova to approve the CCA Annual Tree Light Event at the Campbelltown Park.  Motion carried. A request was made for Eberly to initiate having the porta-potty located at the Campbelltown Park all year, instead of only during the spring through fall months. 
Eberly provided a brief overview of the site review/assessment of the elevated portion of the Mt. Gretna sewer line located at the Mt. Gretna Lake dam breast, which Rettew is performing.

Discussion was held about the initial registration required by the Township for the 2021 American Cares/Rescue Funds. 
A motion was made by Custer, seconded by Bova to authorize Eberly to submit the necessary paperwork on behalf of South Londonderry Township to register for the 2021 American Cares/Rescue Funds.
A motion was made by Custer, seconded by Bova to conditionally authorize Eberly to sign the Sunoco Pipeline Road restoration and final project closeout agreements, pending the solicitor’s review. Motion carried.
Good and Welfare - Bucks noted the Board would be going into Executive Session to discuss personnel and legal matters after the meeting.
Adjournment – There being no more business to discuss, a motion by Custer, second by Bova to adjourn the meeting at 8:52 PM.  Motion carried. 
                                        _________________________________________
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